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  Martin EP Seligman, Ph.D. professor  
  at the University of Pennsylvania,  
  argues that we have a uniquely human 
  superpower, prospection. He writes:  
  "We are the only animals who can  
  vividly imagine scenarios we've  
  never experienced." 
 

Ancient humans used prospection to build temples  
and strategize battles. It's how we plan and prepare  
for life's next steps. But our thoughts about the  
future can also affect our mood in the present. 
 

This is the tricky balance when it comes to  
Tisha b'Av because all of our holy day's texts are  
retrospective warnings about faithlessness, evil, and 
blasphemous decisions, which led to the Temples’  
destructions we memorialize and mourn on  
Tisha b'Av.  
 

The mourning process begins on the 17th of Tammuz. 
Only increasing from that point on - the initial  
restrictions of no live concerts and celebrations grow  
to include no eating meat and no haircuts, thereby 
plunging us into a more intense focus, with the  
ultimate goal and risk of being engulfed in sorrow.   
 

Even before the holy day begins, in traditional  
circles, the final meal is eaten while sitting on the  
floor or on a low stool. It consists of a piece of  
bread, and a hard-boiled egg dipped in ashes,  
symbolizing mourning. 
 

The curtain is removed from the ark in the  
synagogue, and the lights are dimmed. After the  
evening prayers, the book of Lamentations (Eichah)  
is read. The leader reads aloud, and the congregation 
reads along in an undertone. 
 

In the morning, the restrictions continue - the prayers 
are altered to reflect mourning practices, and we  
do not adorn our tallitot or tefillin.  
 

However, the day is not wholly one of sorrow and  
pain. We see the most extreme mourning measures in 
the evening and morning of Tisha b'Av. Practice 
slowly returns to normalcy throughout the day,  
as is evident from relaxing certain restrictions.  
 

 In the synagogue, the ark's curtain is restored to its   
   place before the afternoon prayers. We don our tallit   
   and tefillin for mincha and it is customary to say those  
   prayers omitted from the conclusion of the morning  
 services. And after midday, it is again permitted to sit   
   on chairs and benches of regular height. 
 

 Our tradition for thousands of years has clearly under  
   stood that when we look to the future with hope, it  
   changes our attitude in the present - it ignites within  
   us a motivation to continue. 
 

   If we were left with the words of sorrow and pain 
throughout the entirety of the day, we might give up 
on moving forward. We would model a similar mind-
set influenced by the exclusive prayers and poetry we 
sing throughout Tisha b'av. Instead, the rabbinic 
thought leaders considered our prospective nature and 
helped us ascend from the depths to the presence of 
positivity and hope.  

 

   Gabriele Oettinger, a psychology professor at NYU 
wrote: "The past is over, and we cannot change it. The 
future is where all our possibilities lie."  

 

   The future possibilities are endless, and our obser-
vances of Tisha b’Av inspire us with a sense of opti-
mism and responsibility as we pursue a more just and 
holier world.  

 

 Rabbi Nate Crane 

 

The synagogue office will be closed on  
Monday, July 4 (shacharit will be at 9am)  
and Tuesday, July 5 in observance of the  

July 4th Holiday. 



2  A l l  i n  t h e  F a m i l y

Mazel Tov to: 
Inez Berman and Michael Rubinstein on their daughter Anna’s Bat Mitzvah 
Macry Kreiter on the Auf Ruf of her son, Courtney Berkowitz and Monika Cohen’s Auf Ruf 
Greer and Arthur Braun on the birth of their great granddaughter, Esther 
Carole and Don Babendir on the birth of their great grandson, Levi Roth  
Judy and Marshall Kupchan on the birth of their grandson, Oz Yehiel Berkman 
Adina Thompson and Sophia Kurzman for being chosen as this years BHBE’s “Youths of the Year” 
Laura Mell and Arthur Dolinsky on their son, Lev’s Bar Mitzvah 
Jackie Ernest on the birth of her granddaughter, Mabel Grace Buttita 
Adrienne and Fred Schaye on the birth of their grandson, Laivy Jude  
Tim Comar on the birth of his grandson, Yisroel Abba ben Avigdor 
Gabe Jacobson on being honored as Man of the Year at the Federation of Jewish Men's Clubs Midwest Region Awards  
Ceremony 
Sophia Kurzman and Adina Thompson on being honored as Youth of the Year at the Federation of Jewish Men's Clubs 
Midwest Region  
Sashie Kraff on the engagement of her granddaughter, Brittany Kraff and Jordan Stern 
Yael and Stuart Spector on their son Liam’s Bar Mitzvah  
Marvin Ginsburg on the recent marriage of his granddaughter, Arielle Weinstein and Jake Roberts  
Marsha Lyons on her grandson, Sully Lyons Bar Mitzvah 
Mel F. Seidenberg on his 95th birthday 
Adrienne and Fred Schaye on the birth of their grandson, Zev Arya 
Adrienne and Jeffrey Kriezelman for being honored by JCFS Chicago with the Irving B. Harris Leadership Award Dr. Jay 
Goldstein and Marc Matlin on their Auf Ruf and wedding  
Helen Stopek on her birthday and on her great grandson Amichai Heifetz’s graduation from Arie Crown Nursery School and 
Boaz Stopek’s graduation from Hillel Torah Day School  
Elaine Loseff on the birth of her 2 great grandsons 
Jaclyn and Darryl Stern on the graduation of their  son, Ethan from New Trier High School, he will be attending Loyola 
University in the fall 
Suzi and Gary Shulman on the marriage of their daughter, Mandi and Andrew Rosskamm  
Karen and Michael Thirman on the wedding this weekend of their son, Jonathan, and Rabbanit Goldie Guy 
Estelle Elekman on the engagement of her granddaughter, Jamie and Ethan Guthman 
Marla and Steve Krause on the Auf Ruf for their son, Daniel and Kathleen Keene 
Dr. Betty Ann Brody Bucksbaum and Steven Bucksbaum on Creighton University School of Medicine creating the “Alfred 
Brody Collegiate Professorship Award” to support the research of a junior faculty member. Alfred Brody, MD, was  
Dr. Betty Ann Brody Bucksbaum’s father 
Ray Gilbert on the upcoming marriage of his granddaughter, Elena Solomon and Oren Yermia in Israel 
Carole and Don Babendir on the birth of their great granddaughter, Eliana Babendir 
Condolences to: 
Sheila and Vern Gideon and Randi Gideon and  Daniel Sendlin on the passing of Vern’s sister and Randi’s aunt, Helga 
Pfeffer 
The Jacobson Family on the passing of their beloved and our longtime member, Roselle Jacobson 
Geri Goldberg on the passing of her husband  and our longtime member, Harvey Goldberg 
Suzi and Gary Shulman and Ellen and Allen Sered on the passing of Gary’s sister, and Ellen’s cousin, Lois Berg 
The Sprung Family on the passing of their beloved and our longtime member, Marilyn Sprung 

Birth is a beautiful thing.  
On the delivery of Jackie Ernest’s 1st grandchild,  
“Mabel Grace Buttita”, a family is born, a mother is 
born and a grandmother is born—three generations 
of love! “This baby is a gift from life.”  
Congratulations and Mazel Tov to all.  
Florence Jesser 

I would like to thank everyone who made  
donations, sent well wishes, gifts etc., in honor of 

the birth of my granddaughter, Mabel Grace Buttita. 
Thank you, Jackie Ernest  

Mazel Tov to Cynthia Lerner  
on becoming President of BHBE!  

From: Jeffrey, Marci, Alisa, Rory, Cary, Raizy,  
Jessica, Max, Jake, Jordan, Josh, Rachel, JJ, Sam, Katie 

Ben, Charlie and Lane. 



 3   P r e s i d e n t — C y n t h i a  L e r n e r   

Thank you to everyone who  
has wished me well as I begin to 
serve as the President of BHBE.   
 

Taking on this responsibility is  
only doable with a reliable and  
energized team of Board  
Members, volunteers who are  

giving their time to help maintain the congregation  
we know as our spiritual home.  Working with our 
team of professional staff, I am looking forward to 
these two years as a time of growth and learning. 
 

As we move into the summer, I look forward to  
saying “Shabbat shalom” as you return to our  
Saturday morning Shabbos services in person.   
I am spending a month with my family in Boston  
and will be back at BHBE on Saturday, July 23rd.   
See you then! 
 

While at BHBE, you might want to wander over  
to the Men’s Club and the outside playground to  
see our youngest members’ Tot Shabbat Services.   
It is an absolute joy to see how many young families 
bring their littles and participate in this program. 
 

Outside of the BHBE building, there are many  
other events planned for over the summer, as we  
take advantage of the beautiful Chicago weather.  
These include several outdoor Friday night  
services—the dates are on the calendar, the last  
two pages of this bulletin. 
 

Also shown on the calendar are Rabbi Crane’s Ice 
Cream Office Hours, an informal opportunity to  
spend some time with Rabbi and fellow congregants. 
 

Please make a special note for the weekend of  
August 19th when we shall be honoring Cantor  
Roytman—beginning with Shabbat in the Shade,  
a Musical Kabbalat Shabbat followed by dinner.   
Saturday morning services will feature a special  
celebratory kiddush and late Sunday afternoon we  
will be hosting a special concert led by the Cantor. 
 

Over the past two and a half years, Lia Goldfarb and  
I have co-Chaired the Strategic Planning Committee.  
We will be presenting this report to the Board in July 
and then sharing it with the congregation.  Much  
work went into creating the Strategic Plan, and over 
250 congregants gave us input.  Please do not  
hesitate to volunteer as hands on opportunities are  
presented in the coming months to work together to 
create our 21st century congregation.   
 

We see this as a very exciting time as we all work    
 together to insure BHBE’s future.   
 
 
 
 

 I would like to take this opportunity to publicly  
 thank Ray Gilbert and his family for their generous 

donation, in loving memory of Ray’s late wife,  
 Sylvia Skar Gilbert, of 325 new Lev Shalem  
 Siddurim for Shabbat and Festivals.  We look  
 forward to using our new siddur and know it will   
 enhance our prayer experience.   
 

 In the Wizard of Oz, when Toto pulls back the  
 curtain, the Wizard is revealed as simply a man  
 operating a circuit board to make the magic happen.  

Here at BHBE, when we pull back the curtain, we  
 see a dedicated Board of Directors, Rabbi Crane, 

Cantor Roytman, Aaron Frankel, and  
 Rabbi Reni Dickman supported by a wonderful staff 

who make our magic happen: Michael Kahn,  
 Jackie Ernest, Percy Ferguson, Marcie Eskin,  
 Sharon Fine, Marsha Lyons, and Barry Taylor.     

 Thank you all. Cynthia Lerner 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

On Saturday morning, July 16th we will be for-
mally thanking Ray Gilbert and family for their 
generous donation of our new Shabbat and Festi-
val Siddur, Lev Shalem. Lev Shalem trans-
lates into English as “A full heart.” And it is with 
a full heart that we thank Ray and his family 
for donating these siddurim in memory of his 
wife, Sylvia Skar Gilbert z”l. Our congregation 
will begin using this new siddur on Saturday,  
July 16th . Rabbi Crane proposes that this new 
siddur reflects our sacred community’s values 
through its translations, readings, language and  
transliterations. Be sure to join us on Saturday  
morning, July 16th , for a special kiddush to 
thank Ray and his family. And please also thank 
members of the Sisterhood and Men’s Club for 
enhancing the kiddush. 



Mazel Tov to our Graduates! 
Stacy and Darrin Baim on their son Jacob’s graduation from Glenbrook High School 
Jody and Ron Benishay on their son Jonathan’s graduation from Indiana University Kelley School of Business with a  
Master of Science in Information Systems 
Carolyn Dinofsky on her granddaughter, Danielle Braunstein receiving her degree as a nurse practitioner for children with 
cancer 
Carole and Michael Dunn on their granddaughter, Jemma’s 8th graduation from Solomon Schechter Day School 
Randi Gideon and Daniel Sendlin on their daughter, Naomi’s graduation from Rochelle Zell, she will be attending Indiana 
University in the fall 
Randi Gideon and Daniel Sendlin on their niece, Lainie Gideon’s graduation from Munster High School, she will be  
attending Purdue in the fall, their nephew, Beckett Gideon’s graduation from 8th grade, will be attending  
Munster High School in the fall and their niece, Mayaan Glickman’s graduation from 8th grade in Colorado 
Sheila and Vern Gideon on their granddaughter, Naomi Sendlin’s graduation from Rochelle Zell, she will be  
attending Indiana University in the fall, their granddaughter, Lainie Gideon’s graduation from Munster High School, she will 
be attending Purdue in the fall, their grandson, Beckett Gideon’s graduation from  
8th grade, he will be attending Munster High School in the fall and their granddaughter, Mayaan Glickman’s  
graduation from 8th grade in Colorado 
Marvin Ginsburg on his grandson, Victor Ginsburg’s graduation from Penn State 
Michele Bresler and Barry Goldberg on their grandsons, Yirgalem Marcus Goldberg’s graduation from The International 
School of the Hague and Amichai Davis’s graduation from Heilicher Minneapolis Jewish Day School 
Lia and Adam Goldfarb on their daughter, Serena’s preschool graduation from Ginsburg Solomon Schechter  
Early Childhood Center 
Cynthia and Sy Goren on their grandson, Jacob Shaw’s graduation from Tufts University as Phi Beta Kappa and Summa 
Cum Laude and on their granddaughter, Maya Goren’s graduation from Decatur Georgia High School, she will be attending 
Drake University in the fall  
Allison and Joel Kurzman on their daughter, Sophia’s graduation from New Trier, she will be attending the University of 
Illinois Champaign/Urbana in the fall 
Rochelle Leff on her grandson, Jacob Pond’s graduation from Buffalo Grove High School 
Estee and Jonathan Lehrer on their granddaughter, Serena Goldfarb’s preschool graduation from Ginsburg Solomon 
Schechter Early Childhood Center 
Rachel Sacks and Michael Lehrer on their niece, Serena Goldfarb’s preschool graduation from Ginsburg Solomon Schecht-
er Early Childhood Center 
Jessica and Alan Littmann on their daughter, Mira’s graduation from ETHS, she will be attending the University of Chica-
go in the fall 
Marsha Lyons on her grandson, Zalman Moshe Kramer’s graduation from Solomon Schechter Day School, he will be at-
tending Rochelle Zell High School in the fall 
Joan and Harvey Meyers on their grandson, Spencer Meyer’s graduation from Deerfield High School, he will be attending 
the University of Illinois Champaign/Urbana in the fall 
Charone and Peter Ousley on their son, Ronen’s 8th grade graduation, he will be attending Rochelle Zell in the fall and their 
daughter Ellie’s graduation from high school 
Rachel and Mark Powell on their daughter Sarah’s 8th grade graduation from Lincoln Hall Middle School 
Beverly and Howard Reinglass on their granddaughter, Namah Horton’s 8th grade graduation from Donna Klein Jewish 
Academy in Florida and their grandson, Noah Brooks Reinglass’ 8th grade graduation from Northbrook Junior High 
Miriam Rosen, receiving a PhD from Dominican University in Information Studies 
Minna and Fred Rosenwasser on their daughter, Abbi Rosenwasser’s graduation from University of Minnesota 
Jackie Rosenwasser on her granddaughter, Abbi Rosenwasser’s graduation from University of Minnesota and her grandson, 
Ben Rosenwasser’s graduation from University of Wisconsin 
Lane Rubinstein on his granddaughter, Jessica Rubinstein’s graduation from Illinois State University and his grandsons, 
Jake Levine’s graduation from Stevenson High School and Jordan Levine’s graduation from Daniel Wright Middle School  
Gail and Irwin Schneiderman on their granddaughter, Sarah Friedman’s graduation from Ida Crown, she will be attending 
Lindenbaum Seminary, Jerusalem in the fall, their granddaughter, Leah Schneiderman’s graduation from New Trier, she will 
be attending the University of Illinois Champaign/Urbana in the fall and their granddaughter, Camryn Browne’s graduation 
from New Trier, she will be attending Villa Nova University in Pennsylvania in the fall 
Mel F. Seidenberg on his great grandson, Eli Gabriel Freedman’s kindergarten graduation from Solomon Schechter 
Jaclyn and Darryl Stern on their son Ethan’s graduation from New Trier, he will be attending Loyola University in the fall 
Pam and Steven Sturt on their niece, Maia Weissman’s 8th grade graduation 
Gail and Jerry Swerdlik on their great niece, Sarah Faith Novak’s graduation from Golf Middle School and their grand-
daughter, Reina Aviva Grunfeld’s graduation from Amundsen High School, she will be attending California PolyTech  
Rena and Doug Thompson on their daughter, Adina’s graduation from Niles West High School and their daughter Shira’s 
graduation from Lincoln Junior High  
Jory and Andrew Weissman on their daughter, Maia’s 8th grade graduation 
Susan and Irving Zagorin on their grandsons, Eliezer Zagorin’s graduation from Ida Crown Academy, Zachary Zagorin’s 
graduation from Niles North High School and Shmuel Zagorin’s graduation from Hillel Torah Day School 



 5    Aaron Frankel - Director of Education and Early Childhood Programming         
   Rabbi Reni Dickman - Annette W. and Mel F. Seidenberg Director of Family and Youth Engagement        
 

We have a range of delightful experiences 
planned for our Families with Littles  
demographic this summer, all of which  
are open to and promoted to the regional 
community. If you have young children  
or grandchildren, the summer is a great  
time to introduce them to our  

programming! 
 

One of the great things about summer is that it’s  
usually (often) a nice time to be outdoors! With that  
in mind, everything we have scheduled through  
August is taking place outside (with our Men’s Club 
available as the regular rain location).    
 

Each Saturday, it’s our winning combo of Tot  
Shabbat on the grass behind the preschool, under the 
shade of a giant tree, followed by a playtime brunch  
in the playground. This is a great opportunity for  
friends old and new to schmooze and catch up or  
get to know each other. We serve breakfast bars and  
apple sauce and challah, plus a special treat each  
week, such as ice cream, cheesecake, or donut holes. 
Finally, at around 11:30, everyone from the  
playground makes their way to the sanctuary to join  
the clergy on the bima for ein keloheinu!   
 

Once per month on Fridays at 5:30 we gather our  
Families with Littles community together in Rabbi 
Crane’s backyard for a special mix of shabbat songs,  
a pizza dinner, and live entertainment! Our June  
episode included the amazing bubble stylings of  
Chicago Bubble! These Shabbat evening events  
normally bring together more than 15  
families – current members, prospective members,  
and those who are just making new friends and  
will perhaps become members! Our next one will be  
on Friday July 15th. Check out bhbe.org/littles  
for more information! 
 

A couple of additional things: 
 

On Saturday morning July 9, PJ Library will be  
partnering with us for our Shabbat tot experience, 
spreading the word, bringing friends and some  
“swag” along, and also some books! And on Sunday 
afternoon August 28th, from 4 - 6pm, we will be  
holding an outdoor family carnival with inflatables,  
balloon artists, ice cream, art, food, and fun! 
 

A special thank you to the Dr. Herbert and Elaine 
Loseff Jewish Cultural Center Fund for sponsoring  
our Families with Littles events!  
 

Aaron Frankel - Director of Education and  

Early Childhood Programming   

 

In the Talmud (Shabbat 127a) we 
read that "The study of Torah is 
equal to all of the mitzvot." This 
assumes that Torah study leads to 
the fulfillment of mitzvot. In my 
work at BHBE, I will be asking our 
students to find the connections 

between the Torah they study and their actions in the 
world. Twice per month, I will lead youth services 
for grades 2-6. We will continue the style of that 
service singing, reading Torah and drawing out the 
lessons of the weekly parsha. I will also be working 
with our older academy students studying Jewish 
texts that speak to their questions and concerns. 
During the High Holidays, I will lead the family 
service for Rosh Hashannah. In addition to working 
with students and families, I will be coordinating 
and teaching, along with the BHBE clergy, an 
introduction to Judaism course called "On One 
Foot" which was created by the American Jewish 
University. This class is for any adult who wants to 
dive deeper into familiar topics. It is also for anyone 
exploring Judaism for the first time and/or 
considering choosing Judaism. Please look for 
details in future bulletins.  
 
Rabbi Reni Dickman - Annette W. and Mel F. 
Seidenberg Director of Family and Youth 
Engagement        

The Littles are Growing… 
As many of you know, we have a vibrant Shabbos 
morning, and sometimes Friday night, program for 
the “Littles” of our congregation.  Sometimes they 
meet for a pre-Shabbat program of singing dancing 
and pizza in the Rabbi’s back yard.  Shabbos  
mornings they meet in the Men’s Club and BJE  
playground; and there are frequently over 50 people 
in attendance.  If you have the time one Saturday 
morning, you should definitely stop by and say 
“Shabbat Shalom”, after 10:30 am.  
Our “Littles Programs” are supported by the  
generosity of the Dr. Herbert and Elaine Loseff  
Jewish Cultural Center at BHBE and additional  
donors. 



6  M i c h a e l  K a h n   

    A new fiscal year (July 1st) represents a new beginning for us each year!  
    Please be sure to renew your membership at BHBE. More than ever, we need  
    your support to enrich our lives with our  amazing spiritual services, intellectual  
    and meaningful programming and sustaining our wonderful building. 
 
    Being a part of this wonderful community, engaging with others on a spiritual and 
social basis, is what membership at BHBE is all about. Please renew now. If you have any questions or 
need to discuss financial concerns, please contact me.  
 
Michael Kahn 
Executive Director 
 
Click here to renew your membership 

SAVE THE DATES  ~ August 19-21, 2022 
Join in the celebration of  

CANTOR PAVEL ROYTMAN’S ANNIVERSARY 
The festivities begin on August 19, with Friday night Musical Kabbalat Shabbat. Shabbat 
morning, August 20, will be filled with ruach followed by a special celebratory kiddush, 
and Sunday, August 21, the celebration continues with a concert led by Cantor Roytman  

in the late afternoon. More information on how to participate and support these  
celebrations will be forthcoming. 

So many of us enjoy the wonderful celebration at the L’Chaim Table following 
Shabbat morning services. As a reminder, if you are hosting a kiddush for your 
Simcha, we ask that you donate a bottle of scotch or whiskey. Please drop off 

your bottle to the synagogue office. We welcome donations even if you are not  
sponsoring a kiddush. 

Join BHBE Men’s Club on Sunday, July 10, 4pm to 7pm at BHBE 
Brisket-Beer-Brats event for free by joining/renewing Men’s Club membership for 2022-2023 

Men’s Club Membership: $42, Guests: $18, Mail checks to the synagogue office or call 
847.256.1213. Must be a 2022-2023 Men's Club Member to attend 

https://bhbe.shulcloud.com/form/2022-2023%20BHBE%20Membership


 7  G r e e r  B r a u n -  S i s t e r h o o d  P r e s i d e n t   

     It is quite exciting to be writing this message as the incoming Sisterhood President for 2022- 
     2024.  Thank you to all for your confidence and support and a special shout out to  
     Barbara Ungar and Aileen Primack for their time spent making this transition. 
      
     For those of you who do not know me personally, my husband Arthur and I have been  
     members of BHBE for 31 years. During this time our spiritual and social life has been  
     interspersed with the wonderful clergy, staff, and friends we have known.  They have been  
     with us for our parent’s passings, our children’s weddings, our grandchildren’s births and  
their education at the BHBE Academy. 
 
This coming year, we are in transition.  With the great efforts of Sisterhood’s Executive and General Boards, we 
have managed to continue our fund raising, with activities such as Lox Box, our educational pursuits , such as the 
culminating dinner featuring the history of Greece’s Jewish heritage,  and community activities, such as the  
support for the Jewish community of Sumi, Ukraine. 
 
NOW FOR THE FUTURE…. 
What are YOUR ideas for Sisterhood going forward, especially as we can (hopefully) meet in person? We would 
like to have educational and social activities with the Academy families, Men’s Club, and the synagogue  
membership at large. How can we serve our younger, working mothers and welcome new members? 
 
Looking into the future, I know we can do it, but we need everyone’s participation. 
 
Greer Braun 
BHBE Sisterhood President 



 8   S i s t e r h o o d   



The 2022-2023 BHCBE Calendar 
Take this opportunity to honor 

Loved ones or a special occasion 
Sponsor months from 

September 2022 through October 2023 
$20.00 per listing 

Limited sponsorships are available per month. 
Checks should be made payable to: 

BHBE Sisterhood and mailed to Aileen Primack, 
9450 Kedvale, Skokie, 60076. Please use the  
enclosed order form for your message. 



Todah Rabbah 
BHBE Sisterhood!! The community outreach it  
brings is very warm and heartfelt. Sisterhood has  
been and continues to be a very important part of my 
synagogue engagement. Looking going forward  
together from strength to strength. Greer Braun 
 
My sincerest thanks to all for the Birthday Donation 
Leagram from Sisterhood. The following quote, with 
my heartfelt love, says it all – in truth. “Let us be 
grateful to the people who make us happy; they are 
the charming gardeners who make our souls  
blossom,” Florence Weiss Jesser 

 
We wish to thank all of our Sisterhood friends who 
made a donation in honor of our granddaughter,  
Zoe’s Bat Mitzvah.  The simchas that we enjoy with 
our families fulfill our lives and your kindness has 
truly added to our joy. Etta and Frank Greenfield 
 
Dear Sisterhood Members, Thank you so much for  
the birthday wishes! Leah Novak 
 
Dear Sisterhood Friends,  
Thank you so very much for the wonderful birthday 
greetings.  It means a lot to receive the Leagram each 
year. Best wishes to all of you, Gail Swerdlik 

BHBE Sisterhood 
Annual Rosh Hashanah Plant Sale 

 
Please take note that BHBE Sisterhood will 
again sell beautiful 6 ½ inch potted mum plants 
for Rosh Hashannah. 
 

The price remains the same as last year, $14 for 
pick up and $18 for delivery. 
 

It seems early to be thinking about the High  
Holidays, but they will be here before we know 
it.  Flyers will be available soon. 
 

Pick up and delivery will be on Thursday,  
September 22 and Friday, September 23. 
 

Thanks in advance for you support and  
participation in this fundraiser. 
 

Questions:  Marsha Weitzman, 847.414.2225, 
goosemommy50@gmail.com and  
Etta Greenfield at 847.363.6613. 

Everyone enjoyed seeing each other on June 21st at 
the Sisterhood Culminating Event. 
 

Following a Greek dinner, Jacob Shoshan, Israeli tour 
guide, led us on a virtual tour of Jewish Greece.  
Barbara Ungar, our Sisterhood President, zoomed the 
program so that those at home could watch.  
 

Thank you to all of our volunteers for helping with 
the dinner and program. As always, Barbara Ungar’s 
attention to detail made everything run smoothly. 
 

A special thank you to the following people who 
were "angels" for this program: Carole Babendir, 
Eunice Hershman, Barbara London, Morissa Lundy, 
Joan Meyers, Aileen Primack, Bev Reinglass, Judy 
Reis, Bev Rosen, Gail Swerdlik, Barbara Ungar,  
Judy Walder, Susan Zagorin 
 

Our Sisterhood is successful because of the  
friendships we have made.  
 

Suzi Shulman and Carol Gopman, Co-Chairs 

THINK SISTERHOOD FUNDRAISERS! 
The Holidays will be here before we know it. 

Just want to give you a heads up… 
Our New Year Greetings Project  

Is coming up! 
The Plant and Challah Sales will also 

Be available. 
Watch the weekly emails for details. 

Have a great summer. 
Marsha and Joan 



Join BHBE Sisterhood for a Night at the Theater 
on Wednesday, August 10, 7:30pm to see  
a new musical, The Devil Wears Prada. Seats are 
located in the Loge. Tickets are $100 each. Call 
Marsha Lyons for more information 847.702.0767 

mailto:goosemommy50@gmail.com
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The 2022-2023 BHBE Calendar  
is being prepared 

 
Take this opportunity to 

Honor Loved Ones or a Special Occasion 
Sponsor months from  

September 2022 through October 2023 
$20.00 per listing 

Limited sponsorships are available per month 
 

Please mail, call or email to reserve your month 
Aileen Primack, 9450 Kedvale, Skokie 60076 
847-677-6195 or aeprimack@sbcglobal.net 

Messages should be 10 words or less, 
Example: The Silver Family in honor of Sam’s birthday 

 
Deadline for submission is July 15, 2022 

Only paid submissions will be included in the calendar 
 
********************************************************************************************** 
 
Donor__________________________________________________________ 
 
Month _________________________________________________________ 

 

 
______________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Phone Number and/or Email____________________________ 
 
Amount Enclosed $___________ 
 
 

Payment must accompany reservation. Checks should be made payable to  
BHBE Sisterhood and sent to Aileen Primack, 9450 Kedvale, Skokie, IL 60076 

Message (10 words or less) (Please print) 
 

mailto:aeprimack@sbcglobal.net
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Do you see a Sisterhood friend with 
an August or September 2022 

birthday?  Send a birthday 
wish.  Add your name to a 

Leagram, only 25 cents.  Please 
send info. to: Marcy Kreiter, 9033 
Keeler Ave., Skokie, IL 60076 or 
email marcykreiter2@gmail.com 

 Please turn in your choices by 
August 15 

Please note:  The deadline for bulletin material 
is the first of every other month. 

 

Happy Day & Memorial Cards 
Are you looking for a special way to 

remember your friends or relatives as they 
experience special occasions? 

Sisterhood has Happy Day and Memorial 
Cards for all occasions.  All you have to do is 
call Susan Zagorin at 847-673-7996.  She will 

address and mail your card for only $3.50.  
No trips to the card store, post office or 

mailbox. A packet of 10 cards for only $25 
are also available for you to address  

and mail yourself. 
The next time you need to remember 

someone with a special card, think of sending 
a card from Sisterhood by calling Susan. . 

Send a Note of Thanks 
   Send a Note of Thanks for only $10  

printed in the Sisterhood Bulletin. 
We make it easy to say “thank you”  

for all the Leagrams, Happy Day, Torah Fund  
or Memorial Cards you have received. 

 For only $10 we will print your “thank you”  
in the bulletin.  When you print your  

“thank you” in the bulletin, we save you  
money on stationery, and stamps, plus no 

trips to the post office, saving you money on 
gas. Just call Rochelle Leff at 847.724.9348, 

or send your message via email to 
rdleff@att.net.  You can also mail your  
message and a check to Rochelle Leff,   
20 Mulberry Court, Glenview, 60025.  



 

Please email your Leagram wishes to  
marcykreiter2@gmail.com  

 

August 2022 
2 Beverly Klein 
2 Sabra Minkus 
3 Yvonne Gruby 
3 Beatrice Ring 
4 Rochelle Nathan 
4 Reba London 
6 Ida Ioffe 
7 Jill Wolfe 
9 Carol Pellish 
9 Maureen Bornstein 
13 Phyllis Simon 
14 Gert Schachtman 
14 Colleen Dubin 
15 Ellen Sered 
18 Christa Robinson 
21 Laura Mell 
25 Sharon Kreiter 
27 Lois Cohen 
30 Dalia Kleinmuntz 
30 Phyllis Berlin 
30 Maria Chupack 
31 Sabra Pitler 

 September 2022 
1 Judy Goodman 
5 Adrienne Schaye 
7 Laure Johnson 
7 Barbara Ungar 
7 Sharon Zoldan 
9 Sheila Gerber 
10 Joyce Cohen 
10 Gwen Weiner 
13 Cynthia Goren 
15 Resa Keer 
15 Estee Lehrer 
16 Lilyan Nathan 
16 Esther Ginsberg 
19 Janet Sacks 
23 Adrienne Kriezelman 
23 Cindy Marder 
25 Michele Bresler 
25 Jackie Ernest 
28 Etta Greenfield 
30 Carole Dunn 
30 Pearl Korey 
30 Betty Schraiber 
30 Robin Hershey  
  

mailto:marcykreiter2@gmail.com


The 80th Anniversary of Torah Fund Is an Important 
Milestone 
According to custom, each wedding anniversary year 
has a specific traditional gift source. Interestingly,  
the traditional gift for an 80th anniversary happens  
to be oak. The oak tree takes years to mature, which  
directly relates to the longstanding commitment for  
an 80-year-old marriage to sustain itself.   
 
This year, the Torah Fund campaign–the dedicated  
philanthropy of Women’s League for Conservative  
Judaism–has reached its 80th birthday. Just like the  
oak tree, the dedication and nurturing of generations  
of our members has allowed this campaign to thrive  
and succeed in its goals. It is our hope that every  
member of Women’s League, whether individually  
or through her affiliate/sisterhood, finds a way to  
 
honor and celebrate this milestone year. The most  
significant way to ensure the success of our  
Torah Fund campaign is to contribute generously.  
  
Our levels of giving have been constant for over a  
decade. We are asking every donor, regardless of  
their giving level, to consider making a  
“Plus 80” gift. Just imagine if every donor  
contributed an additional $80 in honor of this 80th  
anniversary! The five institutions we support have  
every expectation of being able to service the needs  
of our people for well over eight decades in the  
future. We can be a part of that today. Just like the 
strength of the oak tree, our long-range commitment  
and nurturing will ensure this. Plus $80 for  
80 Years will allow us to remain strong and  
vigilant in furthering to our beloved Torah Fund  
campaign.  
 
Torah Fund Chair, Ida Ioffe 

JUDAICA SHOPPORTUNITIES 
The BHBE Judaica Gift Shop will be open 

Three consecutive Wednesday mornings 
July/August 9:30 – Noon 

July 27, August 3, August 10 
And all BHBE summer events. 

We have been searching for new items 
to please our BHBE members. 

See the BHBE WEEKLY EMAILS  
For our newest updates. 

Contact us for information or to make a gift shop  
appointment Robin, 847.287.1233  

or Joan, 847.602.2257 
BHBE JUDAICA GIFT SHOP CO-MANAGERS 
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https://inspired.jtsa.edu/give/314821/#!/donation/checkout
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Rabbi Crane’s Discretionary Fund 

A donation has been made to this 
fund by: 
Gili and Alan Malter thanking Rabbi 
Crane for officiating their daughter 
Meirav and Matan’s wedding 
Estelle Elekman in honor of her 
granddaughter, Shayna Ann Elekman 
and Arnie Weil’s engagement 
BHBE Sisterhood 
Francine and Stanley Bakshy thanking 
Rabbi Crane for his kind assistance in 
restoring a tallit 
Laura Mell and Arthur Dolinsky 
thanking Rabbi Crane for making Lev’s 
Bar Mitzvah a special occasion 
Jay Goldstein and Marc Matlin “thank 
you for officiating our wedding” 
Cantor Roytman’s Discretionary 
Fund 
A donation has been made to this 
fund by: 
BHBE Sisterhood 
Jay Goldstein and Marc Matlin “thank 
you for officiating our wedding” 
In honor of 
Jay Goldstein and Marc Matlin’s 
marriage by Eunice and Bruce 
Hershman 
Cantor Roytman’s Music Fund 
A donation has been made to this 
fund by: 
BHBE Sisterhood 
Laura Mell and Arthur Dolinsky 
thanking Cantor Roytman for making 
Lev’s Bar Mitzvah great 
In memory of 
Joni Kreger by Susan and Ken Wilkon 
Barbara Bilow by Heidi and Dan 
Friedman 
Helga Pfeffer by Eunice and Bruce 
Hershman 
Harvey Goldberg by Eunice and Bruce 
Hershman 
Dr. Robert Katin by Eunice and Bruce 
Hershman 
Tikva Frymer-Kensky Adult 

Education Fund 

A donation has been made to this 
fund by: 
Jay Goldstein and Marc Matlin “thank 
you for officiating our wedding” 
In honor of: 
Jay Goldstein and Marc Matlin’s 
marriage  
-by Rochelle Leff 
-by Rabbi Allan Kensky and Adina 
Kleiman 
 
 

Jackie Ernest on the birth of her 
granddaughter, Mabel Grace Buttita  
by Phyllis and Sy Zaban 
In memory of: 
Helga Pfeffer  
-by Beverly and Howard Reinglass 
-by Judy and Sheldon Reis 
-by Cynthia Lerner and Lane Rubinstein 
Lois Cohen by Ilene and Edmund 
Diamond 
Howard Rice by Rabbi Allan Kensky 
and Adina Kleiman 
Floyd Cohen by Rabbi Allan Kensky 
and Adina Kleiman 
Marlene Waller by Rabbi Allan Kensky 
and Adina Kleiman 
Sheldon Chesis by Rabbi Allan Kensky 
and Adina Kleiman 
Sam Pfeffer by Rabbi Allan Kensky and 
Adina Kleiman 
Alan Bloom by Rabbi Allan Kensky 
and Adina Kleiman 
Alvin Fixler by Rabbi Allan Kensky 
and Adina Kleiman 
Rebecca Bier by Rabbi Allan Kensky 
and Adina Kleiman 
Eleanor Eliaser by Rabbi Allan Kensky 
and Adina Kleiman 
Lois Cohen by Rabbi Allan Kensky and 
Adina Kleiman 
Joni Kreger by Rabbi Allan Kensky and 
Adina Kleiman 
Verna Merrin by Rabbi Allan Kensky 
and Adina Kleiman 
Sheldon Moss by Rabbi Allan Kensky 
and Adina Kleiman 
Gillian Levinson by Rabbi Allan 
Kensky and Adina Kleiman 
Annette W. and Mel F. Seidenberg 
Family Youth Fund 
A donation has been made to this 
fund by: 
Mel F. Seidenberg wishing Cantor 
Roytman a refuah shlemah by Mel F. 
Seidenberg 
Mel F. Seidenberg thanking Carole and 
Howard Greene for their hospitality on 
his 95th birthday 
In honor of 
Mel F. Seidenberg’s 95th birthday  
-by Joan and Harvey Meyers 
-by Marilyn and Gary Rubin 
-by Carole and Michael Dunn 
-by Greer and Arthur Braun 
Jackie Ernest on the birth of her 
granddaughter, Mabel Grace Buttita by 
Etta and Frank Greenfield 
Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Wein’s 69th 
wedding anniversary by Mel F. 
Seidenberg 

Suzi and Gary Shulman on the marriage 
of their daughter, Mandi and Andrew 
Rosskamm by Carole and Michael 
Dunn 
Marsha Lyons on her grandson, Sully’s 
Bar Mitzvah by Carole and Michael 
Dunn 
Rena and Doug Thompson on their 
daughter, Adina receiving the Youth of 
the Year Award by Greer and Arthur 
Braun 
Allison and Joel Kurzman on their 
daughter, Sophia receiving the Youth of 
the Year Award by Greer and Arthur 
Braun 
Adrienne and Fred Schaye on the birth 
of their grandson, Zev Arya 
Jay Goldstein and Marc Matlin’s 
marriage by Mel F. Seidenberg 
Carole and Howard Greene on the 
marriage of their grandson, Michael by 
Mel F. Seidenberg 
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Greene on the 
marriage of your son, Michael by  
Mel F. Seidenberg 
In memory of  
Helga Pfeffer by Mel F. Seidenberg 
Harvey Goldberg by Mel F. 
Seidenberg 
Howard Finkelman Ramah 
Scholarship Fund 
In honor of 
Lane Rubinstein on his 
granddaughter, Jessica Rubinstein’s 
graduation from Illinois State 
University by Etta and Frank 
Greenfield 
Lane Rubinstein on his grandson 
Jake’s graduation from Stevenson 
High School and grandson, Jordan’s 
graduation from Middle School by 
Etta and Frank Greenfield 
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Schulman on 
their grandson Hudson’s Bar 
Mitzvah and their granddaughter, 
Ella’s High School graduation by 
Etta and Frank Greenfield 
In memory of 
Helga Pfeffer by Etta and Frank 
Greenfield 
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General Fund 

A donation has been made to this 
fund by: 
Carolyn Dinofsky in honor of her 
granddaughter, Danielle Braunstein 
receiving her degree as a Nurse 
Practitioner for children with cancer 
Tim Comar in honor of the birth of his 
grandson, Yisroel Abba ben Avigdor 
Geri Goldberg in memory of her 
husband, Harvey Goldberg 
Jay Goldstein and Marc Matlin in honor 
of Yizkor on Shavuot 
Laura Mell and Arthur Dolinsky 
thanking Cynthia Lerner, Sharon Fine 
and  
Mary Joan and Dan, BHBE’s 
videographers for helping so much on 
the day of Lev’s Bar Mitzvah  
Estelle Elekman in honor of the 
engagement of her granddaughter, Jamie 
and Ethan Guthman 
Carole and Don Babendir in honor of 
the birth of their great grandson, Levi 
Roth and the engagement of their 
grandson, Mitchell Babendir and Jessica 
Resnick 
In honor of  
Ellen and Allen Sered’s 65th wedding 
anniversary by Caren and Dr. Harry 
Lever 
Jay Goldstein and Marc Matlin’s 
marriage at BHBE 
-by Cynthia Lerner and Lane Rubinstein 
-by Paul Schlesinger 
-by Jeanie and Harris Klein 
-by Marilyn and Gary Rubin 
-by Jennifer and Carter Greene 
-by Marsha and Arie Yelen 
-by Marsha Lyons 
-by Gail and Irwin Schneiderman 
-by Debra Kaye  
-by Elisa Robichaud  
-by Cynthia Schoenstadt  
-by Michael Kochman  
-by Howard Bragman  
-by Rosanne Olson  
-by Carolyn Winter  
-by Ralph Strohl and Meena Rao  
-by Halline and Patti Perry  
-by Brian, Allison, Riley and Tyler 
Smith 
-by Marilyn and Gary Rubin 
-by Lynne and Elliott Smith 
-by Susan Lieberman 
-by Elaine and Thomas Layden 
-by Susan and Alan Shapiro 
-by Karen Gitles and Michael Jablo 
-by Cheryl and Michael Kahn 
-by Sheila and Vern Gideon 

-by Irene and Basil Jacobson 
-by Jacqueline David and Theodore 
Mazzone 
-by Stacy and Aaron Zeid 
-by Sashie Kraff 
-by Lizette Tannebaum 
-by Estelle Samotny 
Michele and Wayne Buttermore’s 
beloved, Iris by Aileen and Harold 
Primack 
Jackie Ernest on the birth of her 
granddaughter, Mabel Grace Buttita  
-by Carolyn Dinofsky 
-by Sheila and Vern Gideon 
-by Florence Jesser 
-by Marcia and Marshall Dolnick 
-by Marilyn and Gary Rubin 
-by Carole and Don Babendir 
Elaine Loseff on the birth of her two 
great grandsons, Isaac Herschel Levine 
and Jonathan Herbert Eugene Fischel 
-by Sashie Kraff 
-by Irene and Basil Jacobson 
Karen and Michael Thirman on the 
marriage of their son by Irene and Basil 
Jacobson 
Gita Fajerstein by Sashie Kraff 
Carole and Don Babendir on the birth of 
their newest great grandchild by Ruth 
and Jerry Hecktman 
Fred Rothschild on his 90th birthday by 
Ruth and Jerry Hecktman 
Sheila and Mort Winer on their 
grandson Seth’s marriage by Ruth and 
Jerry Hecktman 
Marsha Lyons on her grandson Sully’s 
Bar Mitzvah by Elly and Maurice 
Rousso 
Jennifer Wertheimer on the marriage of 
her son, Michael and Annie Monjar by 
Jay Goldstein and Marc Matlin 
Joan and Harvey Meyers on their 
grandson Danny’s Bar Mitzvah and 
their grandson Spencer’s graduation by 
Aileen and Harold Primack 
Marsha Lyons on her grandson, Sully’s 
Bar Mitzvah and her grandson Zalman’s 
graduation by Aileen and Harold 
Primack 
Marla and Steve Krause on the marriage 
of your son Daniel and Kathleen Keene 
by Sheila and Larry Gerber 
In memory of 
Jeffrey A. Davis by Jay Goldstein and 
Marc Matlin  
Daniel Covitt by Sheryl and Lee Covitt 
Helga Pfeffer 
-by Sheila and Larry Gerber 
-by Jay Goldstein and Marc Matlin 
-by Ruth Gilbert 

-by Carolyn Dinofsky 
-by Ellen and Allen Sered 
-by Irene and Basil Jacobson 
-by Scharlotte Honorow 
Lois Cohen by Judy and Marshall 
Kupchan 
Harvey Goldberg by Beverly and 
Howard Reinglass 
Sam Pfeffer by Debbie Ebner and Ira 
Bloom 
Gillian Levinson by Debbie Ebner and 
Ira Bloom 
Stanton Pollack by Elaine Pollack 
Ruthe Stricker by Jay Goldstein and 
Marc Matlin 
Gillian Levinson by Debbie Ebner and 
Ira Bloom 
Lois Berg by Sheila and Vern Gideon 
Loseff Cultural Center 
A donation has been made to this 
fund by: 
Elaine Loseff in honor of the birth of 
her two great grandsons, Isaac Herschel 
Levine and Jonathan Herbert Eugene 
Fischel 
In honor of: 
Sashie Kraff on the engagement of her 
granddaughter, Brittany Kraff, and 
Jordan Stern by Elaine Loseff 
Adrienne and Jeffrey Kriezelman for 
being honored by JCFS Chicago with 
the Irving B. Harris Leadership Award 
by Elaine Loseff 
Elaine Loseff on the birth of her two 
great grandsons, Isaac Herschel Levine 
and Jonathan Herbert Eugene Fischel by 
Gitta Fajerstein 
Jay Goldstein and Marc Matlin’s 
marriage by Elaine Loseff 
In memory of: 
Herbert S. Loseff by Elaine Loseff 
Academy Fund 
A donation has been made to this 
fund by: 
BHBE Sisterhood 
In honor of 
Marcie and Rick Eskin on the birth of 
their granddaughter, Elisheva Yonah by 
June Levy 
Jay Goldstein and Marc Matlin’s 
marriage  
-by Emily Goldstein 
-by Aaron Frankel and Jenny Wittner 
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Library Fund 
A donation has been made to this 
fund by: 
BHBE Sisterhood 
In honor of 
Marcie and Rick Eskin on the birth of 
their granddaughter, Elisheva Yonah 
-by Cheryl and Michael Kahn 
-by Marilyn and Gary Rubin 
-by Debbie Ebner and Ira Bloom 
-by Barbara and Alan London 
-by Abby Lasky 
-by Judy Levey and Sandy Goldberg 
Jackie Ernest on the birth of her 
granddaughter, Mabel Grace Buttita by 
Barbara and Alan London 
BHBE Men’s Club 
A donation has been made to this 
fund by: 
Stacy and Darrin Baim in honor of the 
Yellow Candle Project 
In honor of: 
Gabe Jacobson being honored as Men’s 
Club Man of the Year by Marilyn and 
Gary Rubin 
Lifshitz Chapel Fund 
In honor of 
Jay Goldstein and Marc Matlin’s 
marriage by Janet and Joe Sameh 
Edith and Maurcie Teibloom Adult 
Education Fund 
In memory of 
Helga Pfeffer by Cynthia and Seymour 
Goren 
H.O.P.E. Garden Fund 
In memory of 
Lois Berg  
-by Barbara and Alan London 
-by Phyllis Simon 
LGBTQ Plus Fund 
In honor of 
Jay Goldstein and Marc Matlin’s 
marriage  
-by Jim Stoller 
-by Frederick Carmean 
-by Susan Kay and David Baron  
Inclusion Fund 
In memory of 
Sidney C. Becker by Anita and Michael 
Miller 
Barbara Bilow by Anita and Michael 
Miller 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Kiddush Fund 
In honor of 
Jay Goldstein and Marc Matlin’s 
marriage  
-by Elaine and Thomas Layden 
-by Mary Wilens 
-by Marvin Berger 
-by Patee and Gary Blackman 
-by Jenna Gershman 
-by Stephanie and Joe Whitney 
-by Lisa Pincu 
-by Jeffrey Samotny 
Memorial Fund 

A donation has been made to this 
fund by: 
Jay Goldstein and Marc Matlin for 
Yizkor 
Rose Abrams 
In memory of 
Mary Pregozen by Francine and Stanley 
Bakshy 
Molly Greenfield by Etta and Frank 
Greenfield 
Albert and Bessie Einhorn by Iva and 
Zelig Falevits 
Yitzhak Lusky by Barbara and Maimon 
Lusky 
Zelda Kost by Jeffrey Kost 
David Kost by Jeffrey Kost 
Ruth Kost Pollakov by Jeffrey Kost 
Herman Simon by Jeffrey Kost 
Robert Cohn by Jeffrey Kost 
Norma Manowitz by Ellen and Allen 
Sered 
The Robins Family by Barrie Robins 
Nathan Fruchter by Davida Fruchter 
Herman Simon by Jeffrey Kost 
Helga Pfeffer by Fern and Sandy Finkel 
Roselle Jacobson by Francine and 
Stanley Bakshy 
Rosalyn Levin by Davida Fruchter 
Bella Fruchter by Davida Fruchter 
Anne Dolnick by Marcia and Marshall 
Dolnick 
Mildred Meilach by Etta and Frank 
Greenfield 
Roselyn Wald by Sally and Stuart Gold 
Sam Gold by Sally and Stuart Gold 
Leona and Arthur Gould by Henry 
Gould 
Marion Miller by Carole and Don 
Babendir   
Lois Berg by Margaret and Rick 
Levinson 
Sarah Klarfeld by Hillel Furlager 
Helen Taymor by Marcia and Marshall 
Dolnick 



Friday, July 1 
Light Candles………………………………8:09 pm  
 
 

Shabbat, July 2 
3 Tammuz 5782 
Torah Reading: Korach 
 

 
Friday, July 8 
Light Candles……………………………….8:07 pm 
 
Shabbat, July 9 
10 Tammuz 5782 
Torah Reading: Hukkat 
 
 
Friday, July 15 
Light Candles………………………………8:03 pm  
 
 

Shabbat, July 16 
17 Tammuz 5782 
Torah Reading: Balak 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Friday, July 22 
  Light Candles………………………………7:58 pm 
  
 Shabbat, July 23 
 24 Tammuz 5782 
 Torah Reading: Pinchas 
  
 
   Friday, July 29 
 Light Candles………………………………7:51 pm  
 Rosh Chodesh Av 
 
   Shabbat, July 30 
 2 Av 5782 
 Torah Reading: Mattot-Massei 
 
     
 

Tammuz / Av 5782 
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Friday, August 5 
Light Candles………………………………...7:43 pm 
Tisha B’Av 
 
Shabbat, August 6 
9 Av 5782 
Torah Reading: Devarim 
 

 
Friday, August 12 
Light Candles……………………………….. 7:34 pm 
Tu B’Av 

 
 
 
 
 

Shabbat, August 13 
16 Av 5782 
Torah Reading: Va’etchanan 
Bar Mitzvah: Ryan Baim 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Friday, August 19 
 Light Candles……………………………..….7:26 pm 
 
 Shabbat, August 20 
 23 Av 5782 
 Torah Reading: Ekev 
 

Friday, August 26 
Light Candles………...…………………..….7:13 pm 
 
Shabbat, August 27 
30 Av 5782 
Torah Reading: Re’eh 
Rosh Chodesh Elul - Day 1 

 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Av / Elul 5782 

 S H A B B A T  S C H E D U L E  O F  W O R S H I P                                  1 6   



   Beth Hillel  Bnai Emunah Calendar of Events 
July 2022 Tammuz / Av 5782 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

     1           2 Tammuz 
 
             

2           3 Tammuz 
 

 
Korach 

 
 
 

3                4 Tammuz 

 
 
 

 
 

 

4           5 Tammuz 
 
Office is closed in 
observance of 
Independence 
Day 

 

5           6 Tammuz 
 
Office is closed in 
observance of 
Independence Day 

6          7 Tammuz 
 
Rabbi Crane’s 
morning Talmud 
Class 
 

Sisterhood General 
Board Meeting 
 
 

7           8 Tammuz 
 
 

 

8           9 Tammuz 
 
 

9          10 Tammuz 
 
Hukkat 
 

10             11 Tammuz 
 
Men’s Club  
Brisket-Beer-Brats 
event 4pm to 7pm  
at BHBE 
 
 

11       12 Tammuz 
 
 

12        13 Tammuz 
 
 

13    14 Tammuz 
   

Rabbi Crane’s 
morning Talmud 
Class 
 

Ice Cream  with 
Rabbi Crane @ 
Graeter’s in 
Northbrook 3pm 
 

 
 

14        15 Tammuz 

 

 

 
Executive Board 
Meeting 

15       16 Tammuz 
 

Littles Shabbat in 
the Crane’s 
backyard 5:30pm 
 

16         17 Tammuz 
 
Balak 

17             18 Tammuz 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Fast of the 
Seventeenth of 
Tammuz 
 
 

18       19 Tammuz 
 
 

 
 

19       20 Tammuz 
 
 

 

20       21 Tammuz 
 
Rabbi Crane’s 
morning Talmud 
Class 
 

Men’s Club Board 
Meeting 

21      22 Tammuz 

 

Sisterhood 
Executive Board 
Meeting 

22      23 Tammuz 

 
Shabbat in the 
Crane’s backyard 
6pm 

23     24 Tammuz 
 

 
Pinchas 
 

24             25 Tammuz 
 

 
 
__________________ 
 
31                      3 Av 

25      26 Tammuz 
 

 

26      27 Tammuz 

 
 

 

27       28 Tammuz 
 
Rabbi Crane’s 
morning Talmud 
Class 
 

General Board 
Meeting 

28       29 Tammuz 
 
Ice Cream with 
Rabbi Crane in the 
Crane’s backyard 
7:30pm 

29      30 Tammuz 
 
Rosh Chodesh Av 

30                  2 Av 
 
Mattot-Massei 

7:58 

9:18 

8:03 

9:07 

9:21 

8:07 

9:14 

8:09 

7:51 
8:59 



Beth Hillel  Bnai Emunah Calendar of Events 
August 2022 - Av / Elul 5782 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1                    4 Av 2                     5 Av 3                    6 Av 
 
Rabbi Crane’s 
morning Talmud 
Class 
 

Sisterhood General 
Board and 
Installation 

4                    7 Av 5                    8 Av 

 
Tisha B’Av 

6                  9 Av 
 

Devarim 
Tikkun Leil Shavuot 

7                         10 Av 

 
 

 

8                    11 Av 
 
 

9                   12 Av 

 

 
 

10                13 Av 
 

Rabbi Crane’s 
morning Talmud Class  
Ice Cream  with Rabbi 
Crane @ Dairy Star 
3pm 
Sisterhood Night at 
the Theater  
The Devil Wears 
Prada 

11                14 Av 
 

Executive Board 
Meeting 

12                15 Av 
 

Tu B’Av 
 

Littles Shabbat in 
the Crane’s 
backyard 5:30pm 

13              16 Av 
 

 
Va’etchanan 
Bar Mitzvah: 
Ryan Baim 

14                        17 Av 
 

 

15                 18 Av 
 

16                19 Av 
 

 
 

17                20 Av 

 

 

 
Rabbi Crane’s 
morning Talmud 
Class  
 

Men’s Club Board 
Meeting 
 

18                 21 Av 
 

 
 
 

Sisterhood 
Executive Board 
Meeting 

19              22 Av 

 

Shabbat in the 
Shade @ BHBE 
and Cantor 
Roytman’s 
weekend 
Celebration 6pm 

20             23 Av 
 
Ekev 

21                       24 Av 
 

 

22                 25 Av 
 

23                  26 Av 
 

 
 
 

24                  27 Av 

 

Rabbi Crane’s 
morning Talmud 
Class  
 

General Board 
Meeting 
 

Ice Cream with 
Rabbi Crane in the 
Crane’s backyard 
7:30pm 

25                 28 Av 

 
 

26                 29 Av 
 

27               30 Av 
 
Rosh Chodesh 
Elul - Day 1 
Re’eh 

28                       1 Elul 
 
Rosh Chodesh  
Elul - Day 2 
 
 

 

29                 2 Elul 
 
 

30                 3 Elul 
 
 

31                 4 Elul 
 
Rabbi Crane’s 
morning Talmud 
Class  

   

    7:34 
8:39 

8:39 
7:26 

 7:43 
8:49 

7:13 

8:16 



Summer Real Estate Highlights: 
Low inventory of homes - Many Buyers Wishing to Purchase 
 

1 acre of buildable land in High Ridge subdivision, Highland Park.  
2088 Kipling Lane, $399,900 
 

Sold: 82 S. Deere Park, Highland Park  $2,875,009 
 

Sold: 6716 Ramona, Lincolnwood $575,000 
 

Sold:425 Sunset Ridge, Northfield $ $2,025,000 
 

Sold: 1011 Sussex, Northbrook $360,000 
 
Beverly  Fleischman, Broker Associate 
Coldwell Banker Realty 
568 Lincoln Avenue, Winnetka, IL 60093 
Cell:  847-217-0494 
Fax:  781-609-1517 
Email:  Beverly.Fleischman@cbexchange.com 
www.BevandMarshall.com 
 
Follow us on Facebook! 
  
Member of Coldwell Banker International Presidents Circle- The top 5% of sales profes-
sionals  
in our network. 
 
I proudly donate a portion of my income to Coldwell Banker Charitable Foundation. 
 
Local Experts ... with Global Connections! Do you have Real Estate needs outside of my 
coverage area? I can assist you with finding a Real Estate Professional ANYWHERE in 
the US and around the globe. 

tel:847-217-0494
tel:781-609-1517
mailto:Beverly.Fleischman@cbexchange.com
http://www.bevandmarshall.com/
https://www.facebook.com/BevandMarshallFleischman?ref=br_tf
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President, Cynthia Lerner 
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